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Clerk of Courts Pickerington Title Office Celebrates One Year at the Fairfield Center 
 

The Clerk of Courts celebrates one year at the Fairfield Center.  Fairfield County purchased the former Ohio 
University Pickerington Campus in August of 2022.  After renovations to the space, the Fairfield County Clerk 
of Courts Pickerington Title Office opened its doors on February 21, 2023.  The Fairfield County Sheriff’s Violet 
Township Substation and a few other county agencies including the Visitation Center also occupy space in the 
30,000 square feet of space in this complex.  The County rents space to New Horizons Mental Health Services 
and the District Office for Congressman Troy Balderson.  The existing Pickerington BMV will relocate to this 
complex in Summer of 2024.   
 
Clerk of Courts Branden Meyer said he is “very excited to be a part of centralizing and expanding county 
services in the northwest portion of Fairfield County." 
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